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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 12, 2001

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State

Late last week, Senator Richard Polanco amended his bill SB 919.  If enacted, this bill would prohibit any new outdoor advertising on MTA property after March 1, 2001.  This bill is sponsored by Regency Outdoor Advertising, an unsuccessful bidder for the Automated Public Toilet Project and Advertising Media Program.  Regency is also challenging the contract award in court.  SB 919 is scheduled to be heard on April 17 by the Senate Transportation Committee.  While the late amendments prohibit an official Board position on SB 919 prior to the hearing, staff is preparing a letter from Julian Burke stating our concerns.  Staff will also be present at the April 17 hearing.
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